ANRJ Board of Directors Meeting
May 21, 2013

Mercer County Boat House
Members Present:  D. D’Altilio, B. Fiedler, M. Gismondi, R. Hutchinson, D. Caputo, N. Blitz, R. Casapulla, W. DeFeo, P. Jones, A. Kontovrakis, E. Kuhlwein, B. Lehman, P. McGaheran, J. McNellis, A. Moore, J. Mulligan, D. Napolean, N. Paquette, J. Pellichero, M. Quinn, G. Russell, G. Sondermeyer c/o J. Solewski, C. Tolmachewich, M. Vastano, M. Williams, A. Yoss, M. Kruzan

Members Excused:  M. Vangieri, J. Clark, D. DeMatte Jr., A. Giordano Sr.
Guest:  Guy Watson, DEP

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 1:04 p.m.  An attendance sheet was circulated in lieu of roll call.

Approval of Minutes:  Ann Moore motioned to approve the minutes and Ronald Hutchinson seconded.  The minutes were approved.
Correspondence:  Joe Davis expressed his regret that he could not attend the meeting.
Officers’ Reports

President’s Report:

President D’Altilio reported on ANJR’s new building lease.
President D’Altilio reported that ANJR continues to receive letters from Counties regarding their concerns to S2528 and the Governor’s proposed budget transfer.  Ann Moore requested that copies of the letters be posted on ANJR’s website; President D’Altilio agreed.
President D’Altilio thanked the ANJR members who attended a meeting with Senator Smith regarding S2528 and the Board will discuss this issue later during this meeting.
President D’Altilio reported that ANJR is still waiting for a letter from Guy Watson explaining REA funding in the pending budget.  A brief discussion ensued and it was determined that if a letter is not received within the near future ANJR will send a letter to the Governor’s office and the DEP Commissioner.

President D’Altilio also reported that Rutgers University is currently reorganizing the CRP website and in order to maintain your CRP status you must maintain 20 credits over two (2) years with a minimum of six (6) classroom credits.
Vice Presidents’ Reports:
Development:

Ronald Hutchinson reported that a conference call with the School Recycling Committee occurred last week.  Mr. Hutchinson reported that the subcommittee is still seeking input regarding potential changes to the ANJR School Recycling Manual and that format changes are being discussed.  Additionally, they are finalizing 6 or more locations for field discussions on successful and unsuccessful programs.
Mr. Hutchinson also reported that they received permission from the Minnesota Recycling Association to use their website as a template for our changes.
Mr. Hutchinson reported that currently they have received no feedback on our current scholarship opportunity.

Treasurer:

Donna Caputo discussed the April 2013 balance sheet and the year to date P&L.  A brief discussion ensued about membership and afterwards President D’Altilio requested a motion to submit the financials to the accountant; Penny Jones motioned and Ernie Kuhlwein seconded.
Programs:

Monica Gismondi reported that her committee is actively discussing the next Annual Meeting.  A possible current theme is, “Year After Sandy.”  The committee is discussing possible speakers and the next subcommittee meeting is after the June meeting.

Executive Director’s Report:
Marie Kruzan reported that the 2nd Term Membership Applications were being mailed.
Penny Jones asked Ms. Kruzan regarding the status of the proposed National Certification Accreditation.  Ms. Kruzan reported that the current proposed National Accreditation requirements have been downgraded to accommodate other states programs.  May of these programs believe they can teach all objectives in the accreditation requirement in 30 hours.  Ms. Kruzan reports that ANJR will have to seriously consider if we accept the current proposed requirements and that she is still discussing the issue with the appropriate parties. 
Committee & Guest Reports:

Legislation & Guest Report:
Guy Watson spoke on behalf of the NJDEP.  Mr. Watson attempted to clarify the FEMA/REA confusion.  Mr. Watson also attempted to clarify Joe Davis’s letter regarding the FY 2014 budget and the REA diversion of funds.  Ann Moore asked for clear directions from the DEP regarding REA Tax Statements and FEMA reimbursements.  Carole Tolmachewich requested a simpler letter from Mr. Davis so the County’s can forward it to their municipalities.
Mr. Watson also reported that he spoke at the NJ Paper Recyclers Association recent meeting regarding S2528.

Golf Committee:

Nancy Paquette reported that even though the development of the event is going great they still need more players and volunteers.  Currently, 50 individuals stated they would attend, but not everybody submitted their paperwork.  Ms. Paquette also stated they need more gift donations, because every golfer is going to walk away with a prize.  Sign sponsorships are still available.
Donna Caputo collected money from the attending Directors and raised $116 for two (2) sign sponsorships from the ANJR Board of Directors.

Ms. Paquette also reported that there are currently four (4) Gold Sponsors.

Questions:
Renee Casapulla asked how municipalities are now disposing of their American flags since they are no longer made of 100% cotton.  The new poly-blend requires a special permit for burning and most people do not have the appropriate DEP permit.  There was the suggestion of pet crematoriums.  Gary Sondermeyer said he would reach out to the DEP on this issue.  
Adjournment:
President D’Altilio requested a motion to adjourn the meeting; Ron Hutchinson motioned and Donna Caputo seconded.
The next scheduled meeting is June 18, 2013.

Respectfully,

Neil L. Blitz
